FLORIDA REALTOR’S LAND INSTITUTE
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
JANUARY 18TH, 2023 – 8am

Call to Order
Quorum Established – 
Members in Attendance: Michael Strahan, Clay Taylor, Sage Andress, Billy Rollins, Tyler Davis, Clarence Zarnes, Rick Gonzalez, Kevin Miller, Trevor Williams, Craig Emmanuel
Motion brought to the floor by Trevor Williams to accept the resignation of Bobbie Jo Blackwell from the Secretary position.  Motion seconded by Michael Strahan.  Vote unanimously Approved.
Motion brought to the floor by Trevor Williams to approve the following Board of Directors vacancies, seconded by Clay Taylor:
Michael Strahan – President
Clarence Zarnes – Director at Large
Tyler Davis – Vice President
Craig Emmanuel – Secretary
Vote taken with unanimous Approval.
Trevor Williams went over responsibility of each Officer and new Officers are sworn in.
Past Meeting Minutes:  Prior meeting minutes are tabled until mid 2023 meeting.
Treasurer’s Report: Clay Taylor went over the financial statement for the 2022 year.  Cash reserves are in good condition.  No unexpected expenses.  Going forward, the National RLI billing will include the option to pay State annual fees.
Motion brought to the floor by Sage Andress to approve the financial statements for 2022, seconded by Trevor Williams.  Vote taken with unanimous Approval.
Membership Report: Clay Taylor went over the membership roster.  To date, membership shows 71 paid members for 2023.  Membership is up significantly over past years due to a large membership drive done by Billy Rollins and Bill Eshenbaugh.  Tyler Davis went over goals to improve membership.
Scholarship Report: Trevor Williams went over scholarship ideas to drive more participation and new member involvement.  Plan to provide additional scholarships will be drafted and reviewed at mid 2023 meetings.  Three Past Presidents Scholarships awarded in 2022.  
Education Report:  Michael Strahan and Tyler Davis went over education goals for 2023.  Land 101 will be held March 21st.  Need to start promoting now.  Goal to hold several classes in 2023 throughout Florida.  Possibility to hold joint education classes in North Florida with Georgia, Alabama and possibly Mississippi.
Old Business: 
Website transfer has been delayed.  Update from Craig Emmanuel that the website should be transferred by National website system in the next couple of months.
New Business:
Social media accounts will be set up on Facebook, Instagram and LinkedIn to promote classes, meetings and events going forward.  Sage Andress will work to head this project.
Discussion on setting up an annual fund/allowance for the Florida President to attend National RLI meetings.  A plan will be provided at the 2023 mid-year meeting.
Meeting Adjourned by Michael Strahan

Respectfully submitted by Sage Andress – Director at Large
Minutes taken by Sage Andress
The minutes of January 18th, 2023, was approved by Florida Chapter of the Realtor’s Land Institute this___________________ day of __________________________, 2023.


 

